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EDUCATIONAL POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING

Friday, March 23, 2012

2:00-4:00 pm

3-104l MCB, Biology Program Library/Conference Room

Minneapolis Campus
MEETING MINUTES
Attending:

John Ward, Stuart Goldstein, Leslie Schiff, Jean Underwood, Robin Wright, Nikki Letawsky Shultz, Richard Brown, Paul Siliciano, Hannah Aho, Martha Flanders, Jim Cotner, (Guests:  Janelle Olson, and Pamela Flash)

Absent:

Adam Harvey, Beth Pettit, Rogene Schnell, Upasana Arvindam
1. Approve minutes from February 17, 2012 meeting
Leslie moved to approve, Paul seconded; unanimous vote
2.  Old Business


None

3.  New Business 

A. WEC analysis of CBS lab classes (Leslie Schiff, Janelle Olson)
Janelle led the discussion and PPT presentation.

The current project is intended to determine the amount and type of writing activities that are incorporated in CBS undergraduate laboratory courses. The CBS faculty-created objectives for writing abilities served as a foundation for this analysis. The analysis covered solely printed materials provided by personnel involved with each lab; she did not talk with faculty directly except for the EEB faculty involved in the EEB courses.

One goal of this analysis is to present faculty with the analysis and to promote reflection on what we are actually expecting of our students (relative to the CBS writing objectives) and to, potentially, begin using a common language related to these objectives within course-specific assignments/expectations, and to begin coordinating which objectives are addressed throughout the curriculum.

A primary goal of WEC is to develop well-articulated instructional strategies for incorporating given writing objectives within a given course. For example, EEB created some “template assignments” that address some of the higher-order writing skills/objectives that were, again, defined by CBS faculty.

With regard to the analysis presented by Janelle, the few “writing intensive” (WI) labs included in the analysis have been analyzed separately from the non-WI courses.

In addition, the course numbers were not included in the presentation; only the number of courses that were examined from each academic department. Dr. Wright suggested that course numbers should be included in future iterations of the presentation.

Janelle’s presentation included an analysis of student capstone papers. She reviewed 16 student papers. Papers written by honors students were not separated from those written by non-honors students.

With regard to the analysis of the capstone papers, Dr. Schiff said it appears that many of the weaknesses identified could be addressed in the lab courses and appear to center on issues of how to present data appropriately in tables, figures and charts. For example, students could review more examples and deconstruct these examples according to specific rubrics or heuristics.

B. Additional credits for EEB courses (Jim Cotner)

Dr. Cotner provided a one page handout, describing the goal of increasing the number of credits for several EEB courses and revising each course to qualify as a writing intensive (WI) course. He noted that CBS students do NOT have enough CBS WI courses available to them. Thus, many CBS majors need to take courses outside their major and outside of the college in order to satisfy the university WI requirement. Increasing the number of WI courses within CBS allows students to satisfy both the requirements for their major (i.e., # of credits within the department and/or CBS) and the university requirement for a minimum number of WI credits/courses. Jim indicated that most EEB faculty are on board with making the changes to WI courses and increasing the credits.

As the committee reviewed the handout, it was suggested that, since BIOL 3407 and BIOL 3408W are identical course except that one is WI, they could simply stop offering a course with the 3407 designator, and add a credit to the 3408W course. There will no longer be a need for the non-WI course/section or the associated 3407 designator. In addition, Jean Underwood suggests that these EEB courses change their designator from BIOL to EEB. 

Leslie Schiff moved to approve the increase in the number of credits in each of three courses (i.e., BIOL 3408, 3409, and 3411), their designator to EEB, and delete the 3407 designator / course. The motion was passed unanimously by the committee.

B. The ten-day directed research deadline on the proposal, allow programs to give permission numbers without a petition (Paul Siliciano)

Currently, if a student wants to gain permission to register for Directed Research more than 10 days after the beginning of the semester, s/he must petition the CBS Scholastics Committee to obtain a permission number. Paul noted that, unlike most courses, Directed Research requires the research mentor to sign a contract, and registration is often delayed because of difficulties in completing this contract, through no fault of the student.  He said that students consider petitioning onerous; he would like Director’s of Undergraduate Students (DUGSs) to be able to give permission numbers to students who register for Directed Research after the deadline. 

Nikki Letawsky Shultz described the reasons for requiring students to petition the Scholastics Committee for late registration. Students request late registration for a variety of reasons, and the committee considers several criteria in evaluating these petitions. Examples include (but are not limited to): whether the student is on academic probation; whether the addition would bring the student’s registration to more than 20 credits. She is concerned that academic departments may not have the resources to examine all such criteria when deciding whether to approve a petition. Many students have legitimate reasons for registering late, but some do not have good reasons and, given the criteria the committee applies to such petitions, some are not granted permission to register for directed research.

The suggestion was made that, perhaps, DUGSs could review late contracts of students in their major, and determine whether to issue a registration number or have the student petition the Scholastics Committee. Review criteria could still be applied to each petition, and the timeline could be shortened for routine contracts.

In response to this suggestion, Nikki will create a list of criteria for reviewing student petitions. She noted that DUGSs will need to be granted access to private student information (in PeopleSoft) to be able to review the relevant criteria.

Nikki agreed to develop a draft proposal for allowing DUGSs to approve contracts and give permission numbers without lessening the registration standards of the current process.

D. One Semester Organic Chem course (Paul Siliciano)
Dr. Siliciano posed the question:  Is the college ready to commit to the one semester course as a large enrollment course? If so, his academic department needs to plan for this by being prepared to staff and resource multiple sections of the course.  The response varies with department. Some departments are supporting this one-semester course, and BMBB does need to be prepared for increased enrollment.  However, because of uncertainty about the acceptability of a single-semester course to some graduate and professional programs, the amount of this increase is difficult to predict. It might be prudent to start with a single large-enrollment section, and increase offerings as demand dictates. 

4.  Announcements

Robin Wright – The new University-wide Curriculum Committee.  This committee is now being planned by Vice Provost Mc Master. One charge of this new committee will be to review proposals for all new courses at a University-wide level. Thus, it will take an additional month to get a new course approved after approval by the CBS EPC.  To allow prospective courses to run prior to obtaining a course-specific number and being added to the official listing of college courses, Jean Underwood is creating 1xxx, 2xxx and 4xxx level “3700”-type course numbers. This will allow new courses to run as special topics courses prior to being approved by the University Curriculum Committee and being assigned a unique course number/designator.

A new model of advising. As a result of the Dean’s Scholar program having been so successful in enhancing student success in the college, Nikki is now in the midst of designing a model of “community of scholars” to implement across the college. This new model will emulate several attributes of the Dean’s Scholar program and change the advising model for the college.

In addition, the college is experimenting with a college-wide CBS “common time,” whereby all career courses and the “Nature of Research” and the “Nature of Life” sections will be scheduled to include a Friday afternoon session, from noon to 1:00 p.m. This will allow the college to schedule special lectures, seminars, etc., whereby the new communities (related to the new model of advising, above) will be able to meet and attend such sessions.
